
BC LACROSSE COACHES TECHNICAL SUPPORT GROUP 

2022 SPECIAL SESSION 

Saturday, September 10, 2022 – 1:00 PM 

 

In Attendance 

 

Members 

 

Rob Arden - BCLCTSG Vice Chair (Minor)  Rich Catton - New Westminster Lacrosse 

Mitchel Cavallarin - Team BC Field Lacrosse  Cody Cook - JDF Lacrosse 

Shawn Donahue - BCLCTSG Vice Chair (Men’s Field) Stuart Doyle - Port Moody Lacrosse 

Brad Gelsvik - Kelowna Minor Lacrosse   Jeff Glass - Surrey Minor Lacrosse (Field) 

Jaramillo Wuilbert - Kelowna Minor Lacrosse  Tom Kellett - Burnaby Minor Lacrosse 

Michael Lonsbrough - Semiahmoo Lacrosse  Jeff MacAulay - MD Zone 3 Rep 

Jamie MacGregor - Kelowna Minor Lacrosse  Chris Murrin - Fort St John Lacrosse 

Mike Newton - BCLCTSG Secretary   Michael O’Connor - BCLCTSG Zone 5 

Ryan Paddon - Surrey Minor Lacrosse (Box)  Ken Passfield - Saanich Minor Lacrosse 

Stacy Paterson - PCFLL     Jon Payne - Kelowna Minor Lacrosse 

Dennis Quigley - BCLA VP - Technical Programs Ryan Reed - Valley Minor Lacrosse (Field) 

Darren Sharpe - Nanaimo Minor Lacrosse  Russ Sheppard - BCLCTSG Chair 

Lonny Sullivan - Nanaimo Minor Lacrosse  Brande Terris - Nanaimo Jr B2 

Alex Vanichuk - Langley Minor Lacrosse   Naomi Walser - BCLCTSG Vice Chair (Women’s Field) 

 

Observers 

 

Sean Lehman - BCLOTSG Vice Chair (Senior)  Shane Terris - Nanaimo Jr B2 

 

Introduction 

 

The regular annual Special Session of the BC Lacrosse Coaches Technical Support Group was held on 

Saturday, September 10, 2022 at 1:03 PM over Zoom.  The Vice Chair - Minor Box was in the chair and the 

Secretary was present.  The minutes of the last meeting were circulated and approved as read. 

 

Reports 

 

a) Chair (Russ Sheppard) - report received and placed on file. 

b) Vice Chair - Minor Box (Rob Arden) - report received and placed on file 

c) Vice Chair - Senior Box (Scott Jensen) - report received and placed on file 

d) Vice Chair - Men’s Field (Shawn Donahue) - report received and placed on file 

e) Vice Chair - Womens’ Field (Naomi Walser) - report received and placed on file 

f) BCLA Team BC Technical Co-ordinator - Box Lacrosse (Darcy Rhodes) - report received and placed 

on file 

g) BCLA Team BC Technical Co-ordinator - Field Lacrosse (Mitchel Cavallarin) - report received and 

placed on file 

h) BCLA Regional Coach - Vancouver Island (Bryan Baxter) - report received and placed on file 

i) BCLA Master Learning Facilitator - Box, Field (Terry Mosdell) - report received and placed on file 

j) BCLA Vice President Technical Programs (Dennis Quigley) - report received and placed on file 

k) BCLA Technical Director (Dave Showers) - report received and placed on file 

 

 

 



Discipline Hearings 

 

Rob Arden - Coach and Spectator behavior seemed to be worse across the province. 

Russ Sheppard - We need associations to step up and suspend their own coaches for discipline or 

even just not have them coaching. 

 

Provincial Championships, National Championships 

 

Rob Arden - BC should take pride in the way we handle Provincials in terms of volunteers.  Nationals 

were in desperate need of more volunteers. 

 

Operating Policy - Proposed Motions 

 

None submitted 

 

Election of Officers 

 

a) Chair (2 year term) - Russ Sheppard by acclamation 

b) Vice Chair - Minor Box (2 year term) - Rob Arden by acclamation 

c) Vice Chair - Women’s Field Lacrosse (2 year term) - Naomi Walser by acclamation 

 

New Business 

 

 Discussion:   

- Should we continue with the Level 2 certification for door personnel? 

- Should a Mini Tyke coach be required to take the standard Level 1 clinic or possibly 

developing a basics of lacrosse type of clinic? 

- More Facilitators are needed    

 

The meeting adjourned at 2:00 PM 

 

Mike Newton 

BCLCTSG Secretary 


